THE ORCHARDS & MARGARET MARSH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT MANSTON VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 26th MAY 2014 STARTING AT 7PM

Present:            Cllr M Bone (Chairman), Cllr B Dawe-Lane, Cllr Mrs V Stokes, 

                         and Cllr Mrs L Stranger 

In attendance:- P Knott (Clerk)  and  one member of the public

Apologies: Cllr D England

1. Approval of minutes for 2013 meeting-The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 21st May 2013, were confirmed as a true record, and signed by the Chair. There were no matters arising from the minutes.

2. Chairman’s Report- Cllr Bone presented the following report-

Four Parish Council meetings have been held during the past year. The expenditure budget for the Financial Year 2014-2015 was set at the November meeting at £1,935-00p the same as for the precious year The joint precept, for the three parishes, will be of £2,015p. The increase of £80-00p is entirely due to the withdrawal of the government’s grant support, to Town and Parish Councils, by North Dorset District Council. No contingency figure has been included, for the Financial Year 2014-2015, as there are sufficient funds in the general reserves to cover any unforeseen expenditure.  Grant Awards of £l00-00p each were made to the Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance and the North Dorset Citizens Advice Bureau and £50-00p to Julias House. 

   The joint Parish council has purchased the public telephone box at West Orchard for the sum of £1-00p. The telephone equipment has been removed and British Telecom will continue to pay the standing charge for the electricity supply until it is disconnected.  A tree has been planted to the rear of the telephone box, in memory of the former ward members for West Orchard, Derek Stranger and Stephen Harris. A brass plaque has been placed at the base of the tree. Three Parish Wardens continue to carry out litter clearance in the three parishes. This scheme has been in operation for several years, being one of the first to be implemented by a Parish Council in Dorset. Finally I would like to thank the members of the Parish Council, the Parish Wardens, and the County Councilor for their support during the past year

3. County Cllr Report- County Cllr not present 

4. District Cllrs Report- District Cllr not present

5. Public Open Forum- Mrs Tina Wright referred to the recent pruning of fruit trees planted on highway verges within the joint parishes arranged by Mrs Philipa Forrest and a request made to the Orchards Community Association to contribute towards the cost. Mrs Wright informed the meeting that the Association will not be contributing and enquired as to whether the Parish Council was responsible for the maintenance of these trees. The Chairman informed Mrs Wright that the neither the Parish Council or Dorset Highways were consulted when the trees were planted and that the Parish Council was not responsible for their maintenance.  

Closure – 7.10pm 

  Signed                                                                                         Date            

                                         Chairman

